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Project Design and Construction 

 

 Denfeld High School - STC Automotive area is around 98% complete.  The new elevator is being 
installed.  New Addition:  Science casework is about 50% complete; Ceiling grid and diffusers 
are about 60% complete; Carpet tile for offices and media center will start in mid-February. 
Existing Building: Painting of 3rd Floor Classrooms is starting.  

 Eastern High School – Painting of the Gymnasium ceiling was finished yesterday.  The Media 
Center is painted and the ceiling grid is installed. Science casework is being installed. Main 
entrance cornice framing is starting.  Soffits in the Commons will be started in mid-February. The 
Masonry walls are complete in the Locker Rooms and Kitchen. Bid Package 5 bids have been 
received. 

 Eastern Middle School – The pool deck has been poured. Acoustical panels over the pool are 
being installed. Pool finishes will be complete by the end of February.  

 Lincoln Park Middle School – Burnished block started this week. Underground utility work will 
be started once again in late-February.  Precast floor planks over the area south of the Pool will be 
started around March 14th, and precast wall panels will begin in this area around March 21st. Steel 
erection for the Gymnasium will be started April 4th. Classroom Addition footings will be started 
in March.  

 Laura MacArthur Elementary – Painting of 2nd Floor Classrooms has started.  Ceiling grid at 1st 
Floor is about 80% complete.  Elevator will be installed this month. Casework and ceramic tile 
installation are continuing.  Terrazzo will be started this month.  

 Lester Park Elementary – The building is enclosed allowing trades people to focus on building 
interiors. Lower Level Classroom painting has begun. Casework will be delivered starting in mid-
February.  Mechanical / electrical work continuing. 

 Piedmont Elementary – The building is substantially enclosed.  Exterior brick will be completed 
by March 1st.  Lower Level drywall is proceeding.  The freezer/cooler will be installed in 
February.  Interior masonry will be completed by mid-March.  The elevator will be installed in 
March. Mechanical / electrical work continuing. 

 Grant Elementary – Bid Documents are being prepared for competitive bidding in March.  

 

Utilization of Local Contractors and Labor 

 Attached please find an updated LRFP Contractor/Supplier/Consultant Listing. 
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